
RI AMTA BOARD MEETING

Meeting Location

Joanne Lozy’s House
Tuesday, April 18, 2017
MINUTES

MEMBERS PRESENT: Claudia Botthof, Regina Cobb (via phone), Michaele Colizza, Alda Corderio, Ellie Field, Debbie Kilty (via phone), Joanne Lozy, Kim Medeiros, Kenji Omori, Cassie Rawcliffe, Suzanne Wilcox, Jen Wilkicki
MEMBERS ABSENT: Lou Ann Botsford, Sean Duffy, Angela Perry-Place, Pat Bachus, Frank Rapone, Kim Cook, Marlo Lawrence
MEETING SCRIBE: Debbie Kilty & Joanne Lozy
Meeting called to order by Michaele at 7:05 

Currently no quorum for voting so some agenda items will be shuffled around. 

Call for new business – Ellie & Kim M. regarding HOD what to send out to membership?

Michaele will have conference call with Ellie and Kim to go over specifics as to what to send out to membership regarding HOD.

Approval of minutes will be delayed until quorum is present

Actions from 2-7-17 Board meeting

ACTION: Set reminder in calendar 2018 that the International Massage Therapy Research Conference will come again in 2019. 

Result: Deb K set a reminder in her phone for Monday, September 17, 2018

ACTION:  Michaele asks Joan to send weekly email to National Office until we have an answer on the checkbook balance.  Result: Done

ACTION: Deb K to email and remind Lynn that this action will be gone over at the next meeting. (ACTION: Lynn Garvey will check with the State Board to see if anyone is planning on attending the Federation of State Massage Therapy Boards Conference.)  

Result:  Email from Lynn Garvey: Any requests of the board need to go to AlanaRodriguez:Alana.Rodriguez@health.ri.gov. I would prefer not to be the one to ask, as it puts me in a dual role and I prefer to keep them separate.

NEW ACTION: Deb K or Michaele to contact Alana Rodriguez regarding whether the RI State Board of Licensed Massage Therapists will be sending someone to attend the Federation of State Massage Therapy Boards Conference.  And if so would they be willing at address our board after the conference. 
ACTION: Deb K to contact Silas at the national office to verify Regina’s status she is not showing on the most recent RI chapter roster list from the national office.

Result: Done

ACTION: get any research on venues for the Advance to Joanne asap.  
Result: Done

Chapter President’s meeting: June

Michaele:  April 11th received letter from national president, Dolly Wallace regarding the upcoming June chapters presidents meeting.  The letter was regarding an invitation to presidents and one additional board member to attend. National Office needs response by April 28th.  Board members not attending in person have the ability to listen in to the open board meeting via conference call.  

Chapters are responsible to pay for travel, hotel and food.  Must be booked through the national office booking service.  Arrive May 31st if plan to attend.  The content of the board meeting is training for the board members.  Michaele contacted the national office and asked how is she supposed to pick which additional board member would potentially accompany her? National has stated that it should be a discussion with the board members.  
Do to the confidential nature of the board meetings national felt it should be a board member vs committee heads and/or general member that attends. 

Michaele address PTP goals: out of 25 people that were contacted for suggested goals for this year only 7 responded: 

1. That policy and procedure manuals are finished and kept up to date.
Michaele states that all policy and procedure manuals are finished, but that they can be a fluid process with changes and updates being done at any time.  Deb K asks where they are kept and if we can initiate having electronic versions of them in one place for all to have access to. 
ACTION: Electronic version of all Policy and procedures to be initiated by Deb K 

ACTION: Deb K will email group for all P and P’s that anyone has electronic copies of to be sent to her. 

Kenji asks about binder given to him by Joan.  This should have been rules and regulations from national office for financial administrator not the RI chapter policy and procedures manual for financial administrator. 
2. Continue being an advocate with government relations 

3. Work toward increasing attendance at chapter meetings. Michelle Souza would like to work out something with Massage Envy possibly a perk to get their people to attend more meetings. 

ACTION: Michelle Souza to put together some wording on ideas to pitch to Mike D’Amara at Massage Envy regarding her idea, have working approved by Michaele prior to contacting Mike at Massage Envy.
Michaele passed out cheat sheet of Roberts Rules of Order.  This is used in the HOD
4. Increasing visits to local massage schools to promote AMTA to students. 
ACTION: Jennifer Wilkicki to contact SAMA (the only school that has not been visited at all yet by AMTA RI Chapter).  Send wording to Michaele for approval first.

Deb K and Kim M. would also like to be part of the visitor panel at schools.
5. President doing a good job!
6. Survey members as to whether online voting should be adopted

Depending on what information comes back from June presidents meeting and survey that we plan on sending out to our membership will determine whether we go forward with online voting.
7. Continue to seek out conventions, meetings and/or conferences to have AMTA RI Chapter representation at.

8. How to get more impassioned students

Visits are vital to schools because we’ve been told that the school cannot advertise for us and cannot give us the individual information for any students, therefore personal visits are the best way to get AMTA information to the students.
ACTION:  Jennifer Wilkicki to contact those from the board that would like to join her in her visits to the schools and formulate dates for those visits.

Some of the schools have advisory panels that some of us have been invited to.  

Michaele states that she feels it’s best for us to visit separately and make it only about AMTA. 

Kim M. talked about school summit and information came from that about non-impassioned students coming into their schools, how does our organization take on the task of making students more impassioned.
9. Find someone to take over GR chair – done Cassie Rawcliffe will be in training for the next year to assume the role of Government Relations Chair. 
10. Find someone to take over historian

ACTION: Someone to volunteer to write about historian position vacancy for the summer newsletter.
11. Increase public awareness of AMTA RI Chapter via sporting, community events.
12. Increase the chapters’ awareness in the community?? Research yearly contest MTF??

13. Bring social media awareness to the forefront usage of the newly created AMTA hub and online voting.
Approval of minutes from 2-7-17; 3-19-17 General Election Meeting & 4-2-17 Advance
A quorum has been established.  Kenji motions to approve the minutes; Deb K seconds; discussion of minutes; a few grammar and spelling corrections were made. 
Minutes approved as corrected.

New email and phone number for chapter: Michaele will talk with IT people with in our chapter for help setting up the email address.  Michaele feels she will keep the responsibility for answering the phone number and emails that come in.  A future president may change that if they so wish.  
401-415-9880                             rhodeisland@amtamassage.org.  
The question was posed should the RI chapter create board and or committee chair specific email addresses so that they can be transferred to new people when positions are transitioned?

Most felt this was a good idea. 
ACTION: Michaele will look into this if it is a possibility that email addresses can be transferred easily
Secondary AMTA RI Facebook page: Why do we have two? Kenji: two pages AMTA RI Chapter any massage therapists can join this page – not to advertise your business or anyone else’s business only things that can be advertised are AMTA classes.  Second page (RIAMTA-RI AMTA Chapter) was created for general public so the public can learn about us…anyone can join this one, do not have to be a therapist at all.  
Deb K states that while the intent when this second page was started was to help local people learn about us and let them advertise their own classes or businesses or things to sell, there are now many other Facebook pages for local massage and/or holistic practitioners that serve this purpose.  That having two pages under our chapter is confusing. 
Table discussion of Secondary Page for now.  Will bring up at a future meeting.  
Newsletter and website advertising: Michaele states this is a hot topic across the nation, other presidents are talking about this. What to advertise/where to advertise it and if there should be a charge for advertising. 
ACTION: Ellie to have discussion at national level with Chris Volteral about charging for advertising in newsletter and/or website.  
Share what you know: Suzanne Wilcox during advance she offered to show another member how to do cupping.  Suzanne was thinking that we are all so different as therapists and we could have a show what you know, everyone could learn from everyone.  New people are coming to the meeting for the free CE’s and lunch.  When she got out of school and met someone that knew something she would be have been thrilled to learn new things.  Share but if you come you have to volunteer time for something.  Give back for getting. 
Michaele: in the past, we had the hot seat interview which was designed to do this, to talk about individual members and put it in the newsletter to give all members a reference tool for referrals.

Liability issue need to check with National because we’d be offering this under the AMTA umbrella. 

Lincoln tech sometimes would have guest teachers in to show a different style of massage. 

Idea to build on.  To investigate to tie together the schools, students, mentoring program. 

Joanne: Suggest Suzanne and Claudia get together and put their ideas together for future meeting and check with Larry Labota at national for legal and/or liability issues.  

Jennifer: thinks it’s a great idea, but we have a hard time getting membership to attend events. 

Cassie: learning orthobionomy and can’t charge or use until gets her associates.  Would have to have a statement that anyone could not use this until certification. 
Regina phoned in. 
Cancer Summit: June 15th usually 8:00-3:00 Crowne Plaza, Warwick, health care workers from all aspects in the state .in final stages of prep right now as soon they have final information they will email Regina; Melissa Campbell is her contact about a table for the AMTA RI. Nominal fee maybe $150 at the most.  Opportunity call to action to do massage for pain vs opioids. 

Who would be interested in manning table: Michaele, Deb K, Jennifer, Kim M, Cassie, Suzanne potentially,   

Jennifer offered membership budget to pay for table.    

Every hospital in RI will be represented.  Open to professionals, caregivers

ACTION: if we do have table we need to figure out what to have on the table for information. 

ACTION: download AMTA research on depression, pain, anxiety
Financial Administrator report: Kenji learning a lot of things, good and bad, from Joan and Ruth Cox, Kenji now has a chapter credit card, but cannot sign checks yet.  It’s very complicated, had to get with national IT person to get QuickBooks on his computer.  Very concerned about our budget this year, that we lost a lot of money on the convention last year, $4000 left in bank account, we really have to start being careful of the money we spend.  Talked to Ruth as it stands we have money coming in, CPR class, there might be a lot of questions on what we spend. First Michaele is hearing about this, Ruth says that all the money we have is in the account.  Alda states that sometimes money has to be put out prior to getting money back in on education events.  Waiting for Kenji to get approval to write checks. 

ACTION: Michaele, Kenji, Joan to have discussion with Ruth Cox at National to clarify our financial picture. 

Jennifer asks if bus trip to Canobie Lake Park has been paid for? She sent the invoice to both Kenji and Joan.  Kenji doesn’t recall getting it, Jennifer will send again. 

Kenji’s contact information:
Rkomori@gmail.com

25 Annandale Rd

Newport, RI 02840
Jennifer asks if the bus trip should be cancelled; Michaele states that this is a transition period and we will conduct business as usual until clarification is received from the National office.  

ACTION:  any large expenses coming up email to Kenji and Michaele for meeting with Ruth Cox.
Back to June chapters presidents meeting: AMTA planning and training session 

Schedule for meeting: 

Leadership planning and training session Thursday, June 1, 2017
Leadership planning and training session Friday, June 2, 2017
Evening event open board meeting.

Arrive may 31st chapter will pay for one room so will be rooming with Michaele 

Developing chapter board leadership

Board approved Deb K going to June chapter presidents meeting barring any budgetary problems

Call down 9 people to take part, week from today, EMS conference at Crowne Plaza for Crisis Massage Team. 
More trainings for crisis massage will take place soon, Regina and Frank to get together to plan 
Kenji motion to adjourn, Alda seconds All in a favor 9:26
